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   Website for retiree information:                                                                                 

www.consumersenergy.com/retiree  or use your camera to scan this QR Code                                                     

New Retirees/Recent Deaths/Newsletters/Scholarship/Discounts                                                      

Jacksonians Board Meetings on April 23—May 28—June 25 at 10:00am              

April   9 - Spring Luncheon at Country Club of Jackson  11:30 am                                     

May 15 - Lugnuts Game - only 60 seats available.                                                          

June 11 - Summer Picnic at Put-Put Golf Course & Ella Sharp Picnic Area            

July  16 - Euchre & Lunch & Knights Steakhouse - contact Fallon Walker                  

             August 21 - Kiple Open Golf Outing at Burr Oak Golf Course - contact Bob Smith    

FORERUNNER/

JACKSONIAN OFFICE             

1945 W. Parnall Rd.,         

P21-505 Jackson, MI  49201               

Phone: 517-788-1221       

Fax:     517-768-1412                                       

This is a volunteer office. We 

are only in the office a couple 

times a month.  Please email  

a board member. 

LCC is currently looking for an adjunct instructor in their pre-apprentice line     
workers program. Amber Fogarty, of Consumers Energy, works to provide        
partnership programs with some of our local community colleges to prepare our 
next generation of apprentice line workers. Consumers has five of these programs 
around the state; one near you at Lansing Community College. If you are interested 
in applying contact, Amber Fogarty at 517-243-1850 or amber.fogarty@cmsenergy.  

comhttps://jobs.lcc.edu/en/job/493154/adjunct-instructor-lineworker [jobs.lcc.edu 

                                  Legislative Report                             by: LeRoy Reiss            

 

           Spring Luncheon at the Country Club of Jacksonian                                                       

Tuesday, April 9, 2024 

Spring is just around the corner, our reservations have been turned 
into the Country Club and we are ready to enjoy the afternoon with 
sustenance, friendship and music. We are delighted to welcome the 
MDs with CE retiree Dave Yeomans and band members Dave Myers 
& Mike Bolder, playing bluegrass and country blues with some old 
standards sprinkled in for our entertainment for the afternoon.                               
Registration begins at 11:30 with lunch being served at 12:00 noon.                                                
You will receive an email reminder a week before the event. Look forward to seeing you all!

 Lansing Lugnuts vs Lake County Captains                                                  

Wednesday, May 15, 2024  At Jackson Field  

We have the Lugnuts  “Clubhouse” Suite. The “Clubhouse” has indoor and outdoor seating, 

and we will enjoy an All-You-Can-Eat brunch buffet during the game.                                                                

The Lansing Lugnuts is a High A-Partner of the Oakland Athletics.                                          

The Lake County Captains is a High A-Partner of the Cleveland Guardians.                                                        

Location:  Jackson Field 505 E. Michigan Ave in Lansing                                                                     

Directions: US-127 North towards Lansing. Take I-496 West to downtown Lansing. Take exit 7 & 

        turn right on Cedar Street. The stadium is approximately one mile up on left.                                            

Parking:  Handicap Parking is outside the gate on Michigan Ave.                                                                        

Clubhouse Suite: Located along the third base line to the left of the Stadium Entrance.    

                   There is an elevator or stairs to the Clubhouse.                                                              

Food:  All-You-Can-Eat Brunch Buffet                                                                                                   

Game: Starts at 11:15am.  We need to arrive between 9:45 & 10:00am.                                                                

Tickets: One of our board members will be at the Entrance to hand out tickets.                                                        

Email will be sent a week  before the 

game with information on the event.                                               

Road work:  Please look at your GPS for 

road construction work!  It’s Michigan:)  

Road Construction: MDOT will be replacing a three-mile section of US-127 in Lansing between I-96 
and I-496.  This will be a two-year project.  Travel time to and from Lansing will take longer.  If you are 
going to the Lugnuts baseball game in May, plan accordingly.    

      Adjunct Instructor - Contact Amber Fogarty–  CE Manager of Talent Pipeline Program 

mailto:amber.fogarty@cmsenergy


Sympathy to the families of:                                          
* Renate Hurd (ret. 2013)                                                           
* Glenn Alan Fauser (ret. 1998)                                                   
* Ronald Meador (ret. 2002)                                                            
* Jim Door (ret. 1991) 

Sympathy to retirees/employees who have lost 
family members:                                                                                           
* Ken Dowling (ret. 1987) wife, Patricia Jean Dowling 

*  Douglas Randolph (ret. 1999) wife, Bonnie Lou Randolph 

CE Forerunner (Michigan wide 16 Chapters) & Jacksonians are working for you!                         

Forerunners  offer:  Mailing/Emailing of the Winter & Spring RetireeLine Newsletters and July 

Forerunner Newsletter to over 1,600 retirees.  Forerunners also offering - Yearly Scholarships 

-  Annual Golf  Outing and Luncheon event - CE Retiree webpage with listings of Recent    

Retirees, In Memoriam, Retiree Events, Chapter Newsletters and Discounts & Benefits.  

Jacksonians offer:  Monthly Newsletter mailed to over 400 members - Spring Luncheon - Wine Tasting 

Events - Summer Picnic - Insurance Meetings - Christmas Luncheon -  Annual Golf Outing - Many other 

Special Events - Sunshine Committee sending Cards of Sympathy & Anniversaries - Keeping in touch 

with former Co-workers - Meeting New Retirees - Newley added Jacksonian Trail Bicyclist - Euchre & 

Lunch                                                                                                                                    

Contact our Sunshine Committee Chair Jan Riede (contact info on the sidebar) with information you'd like included in the   

Jacksonian:  Congratulations - Sympathy - Special Event - Wedding Anniversary (clarifying landmark anniversary dates: 

25th - 50th - 55th - 60th and every year after 60).  

*  John Grzesikowski (ret. 2015) sister-in-law                               
 Catherine Brooks 

*  Teri VanSumeren (ret. 2022) father, Glenn Alan Fauser 

*  Rhoda (ret. 1999) & Hank Tinkham, brother,                                         
  Frank James Warner Sr 

*  Jeannette (ret. 2003) & Richard Davis (ret. 1996) brother,    
  Frank James Warner Sr 

*  Jo Savoy (ret. 1999) husband Arthur James Savoy  

Make your check payable to:  CP Jacksonians and mail completed form with check to:                            

CP Jacksonians, 1945 W. Parnall Rd., P21-505, Jackson, MI  49201                                                      

           Sympathy                                                        

                                      Jacksonians Trail Bicyclist 
Biking has started again if you are interested in biking with Mike and crew, give Mike a call at                  
517-763-4807 or email at mrpawade@gmail.com. As always the weather rules! 

               St. Patrick’s Day Celebration at Chateau Aeronautique Winery, Blue Skies Brewery          

 Wednesday, March 13, 2024  

.  A wonderful time was had by all “Irishmen & women” for the day!  Thank you to owners Lorenzo 

 and Amanda, Chris the Brewmaster, and the Staff for their Irish hospitality! “I’ve learned that   

 people will forget what you said, people will forget what you did, but people will never       

 forget how you made them feel.” Prizes were awarded to      

 Fallon O’Walker for the best “wearing of the Green.”  Pot of     

 Gold Trivia was won by Margaret O’Connor.  Doug O’Leffler 

 took second place, and third place, Kathy O’Sterett 

  Euchre & Lunch   We will be putting together an “Euchre & Lunch” group. Fallon Walker will 
be contacting you by email with details.  Our first Euchre & Lunch was such a success. We 
thought, if it isn’t broken, don’t fix it, so we are returning to Knights.  If you attended our first 
game, Fallon will be contacting you.  If you want to join our “Euchre & Lunch” group, email    
Fallon at fallonsstar@gmail.com. We have scheduled our next game for  July 16th at Knights 
Steakhouse, 2125 Horton Road, Jackson.  More information to follow in May Jacksonian. 

2024 Forerunners Scholarship information is available on the retirees website.       

Know a high school senior who could use financial assistance for the first 
year of post-high school study?  The Forerunners have established a 
scholarship award, which may be used for tuition, books, fees, and other 
academic expenses.  Applicants must be high school seniors planning to 

attend an accredited college, university, or trade school, and grandchildren or                                
step-grandchildren of fully active, dues-paying members of the Forerunners. 

mailto:fallonsstar@gmail.com

